


Turning the tide of library closures

Lisburn Road Library underwent an 
extensive refurbishment last year. 
Maintaining and developing cultural and 
educational activity in South Belfast serves 
the whole of our society and I will continue to 
support and promote these projects.

Addressing the neglect and decay

Sandy Row and surrounding areas are in 
need of urgent investment and development 
in order to bring jobs, decent housing and 
effective services to the local community. 
This will be a  priority for me in the inner 
Botanic area.

Creating a safer South Belfast

As Vice Chairman of the South Belfast 
Policing Partnership I will continue to work to 
secure safe communities for everyone. 
Together we can reduce crime and increase 
quality of life for all.
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